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18th May 2020
Dear Parent
I hope this letter finds everyone well and I would like to reiterate my previous message of thanks to you all.  Thank you for staying home and staying safe; thank you for the amazing work you are doing with your children at home; and thank you for the kind and encouraging messages and photos you are sending to us all.  All the DPS team appreciate your efforts and kindness so much.

As we enter another week of home learning I would like us all to take a slightly different approach – I think we all need a little break!  The learning posted today is for this week and next week as we would like our families to host a Virtual picnic in conjunction with Action Mental Health (AMH) and coinciding with Mental Health Awareness week.  There is more information on this link: https://www.amh.org.uk/events/virtual-great-big-purple-picnic/ and the theme is kindness.
If you can, have a video call virtual picnic with friends and family you are missing this week.  If they live close by perhaps you could leave a picnic at their door and then video call and have your picnic together.  You could bake some goodies for your picnic or get the children to make the picnic.  The children could design a picnic menu and shopping list (art / literacy), they could work out how much their picnic would cost (numeracy), they could design invitations to the virtual picnic or posters (art/ICT) – what ever suits you as a family.
AMH have shared some ideas for events that can be enjoyed safely from home or in the garden on the theme of kindness.  We know that our children are missing their friends and the social interaction that they have on a daily basis at school and there are some fun activities for them to both communicate what they believe kindness represents and also share with their friends on the AMH webpage. This is an opportunity for children (and the big kids) to get creative and use arts and crafts and to express themselves and connect with friends, all of which is highly beneficial to their own mental well-being.

We would love to see lots of photos of what you get up to and if you feel you can, please give a small charitable donation to AMH.

Also, on the theme of kindness, thank you to all who have donated to our DPS community food bank.  We are sure there are lots of families and community members who would appreciate some groceries so please nominate people who you feel need a little act of kindness and we will drop off a bag of groceries.  Send an email or a PM on Facebook to nominate.  I would love to include a drawing or a note from our pupils so if the children would like to draw a picture or make a card, pop it through the school post box and we will add them to the goodie bags.

Kind regards,

G Hay

(Principal)

